## RAMS August 5<sup>th</sup>, 2025, Meeting at Little Italy's!

Meeting Started 7:pm and we have 17 members at the meeting. Quorum was met.

July Minutes 2025: vote to approve! 1. Ken Kayser 2. David Hansen ----100% approved.

July Treasury 2025: vote to approve! 1. Chris Baker 2. Connie Johnson----100% approved.

August 2025 Birthday: Hope all have a super one.

	August 2025 Birthdays			
Bailey	Bren		Cheek	Tommy
Hansen	David		Marshall	Terry
Neel	Gerald		Welcome	George
Holland	Timothy		Shaver	Dennis
Hotham	Harland (Sandy)		Lasley	Charlie
Vazquez	Daniel O.		Miller	Adam
	Thompson Rommie			

**New Member**: Scott Graham 100% approved. Welcome to the Club RAMS CLUB.

Club Member Recognition: Wanted to bring to everyone's attention Chris Baker furnished the Pizza and beverages for our July meeting. THANK YOU

Butch Pendergrass, I wanted to thank Butch for taking the lead on the foot work dealing with the Surry Yadkin guys. THANK YOU

**OLD BUSINESS:** As everyone knows we now have electric power, please remember to make sure lights are off and fans are unplugged.

Last month we talked about moving the \$5,000.00 from the future fund to general club funds. The funds are only to be used if needed. This is just extra insurance in case we have bad Electric Event and Giant Scale event. Hopefully, if all goes well, we can put the money back into savings for any future emergency that may pop up. We voted to move the money: We had 17 members at the meeting

- 1.John Welcome 2. Chris Baker, we had 15 yes Votes -- 2 No Votes
- 1. Vote was approved to move \$5,000.00 from future fund to the general fund.

NOTE: Please bring empty bottles or snack items back with you when leaving. Thank You.

## **New Business:**

Do not forget about the Electric Event this month Aug 22<sup>nd</sup> – 24<sup>th</sup> 2025. Please come out to support if possible.

Since we have electricity now it was voted to make the HAWKS HANGER available for all the members. I will check to see what the easiest way to make this happen.

1. John Titus made the motion 2. James Miller second the motion; the members approved motion.

James Miller is going to check on what the cost would be to have a conversion box to switch from electric power to generator power. This idea is just in case we have power outage at one of our events. The cost for the unit will be shared at our September meeting.

Charlie Lasley: Thought it would be a good idea to sale the generator for which members donated money and give the proceeds to East Bend fire department or East Bend School. James is going to email or call the Members who donated money for the generator.

Rod Shaffer asked who owns the propane tank. Ken and Charlie believe it belongs to G&B Oil.

I Need to double check and if so ask them to pick up.

7:40pm meeting closed: 1. David Hansen 2. Gray Kirby 100% approved.

50/50 total \$72.00 winner Sandy Harland, **Sandy donated his winnings back to the club**. Big THANK YOU SANDY.

Meeting closed 7:40pm.

Take care all and have a great week,

Submitted by Howard Bass